WRIGHTSVILLE YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

WRIGHTSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL
PLANNING MEETING
JULY 15, 2019
Borough Chambers * 601 Water Street * Wrightsville

The Planning Meeting of the Borough of Wrightsville governing body convened at 6:35PM on
Monday, July 15, 2019. Council President White called the meeting to order and led the salute
to the American Flag.

In attendance: Council President White, Vice President Gromling, Councilman McDonald,
Councilman Smith, Mayor Albert, Secretary Hoff

Absent: Councilman Bair, Councilman Kirkessner, Treasurer Brenner, Engineer Klinedinst
PATRONS:

Jim Markley:

Mr. Markley asked council members if a stop sign could be placed in area of South Alley as there
has been multiple accidents in this area. Mr. Markley also asked if alley way could be patched as
road conditions are bad especially when their is a heavy rainfall. President White responded
that these areas will be looked at for possible solutions.

Mr. Markley relayed to those in attendance that American Legion Community Days Event was
nice.

ACTION ITEMS:

President White asked council members in attendance if they had any feedback on new website
content being implemented. Council members stated they had not reviewed entirely. Secretary
Hoff will send link to council members again to view and provide comments.

BOROUGH COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Administration & Finance:

Councilman Smith relayed to those in attendance that he met with Randee Scritchfield,
Wrightsville Borough Tax Collector to discuss some changes that may be needed to our Tax
Ordinance to comply with that of Eastern York School District.

Councilman Smith relayed to those in attendance that budget discussions will begin in th
upcoming months. Any budget related matters should be communicated to him. Councilman
Smith relayed to council members that our 2018 audit findings are way overdue at this time.

Public Works:



Councilman McDonald asked Vice President Gromling why the borough streets are full of weeds
and not maintained properly. VP Gromling replied we only have one worker who is licensed to
administer pesticides throughout the borough. Borough street personnel consists of 2
employees who have many projects that are currently being worked on.

Public Safety:

No report

Community & Economic Development:
No report

Parks & Recreation:

No report

Personnel:

Councilman Smith relayed to those in attendance that Suzi Martin, Office Assistant is doing a
great job in her position.

Complaint Committee:
Noreport

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS:
No additional business
ADJOURNMENT:

Councilman Smith made a motion to adjourn the July 15, 2019 Planning Meeting of the
governing body of Wrightsville Borough. Vice President Gromling seconded the motion. All in
favor. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:03pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammie Hoff
Borough Secretary



